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Twenty-ninth meeting of the Presiding Officers of the Regional Council  
for Planning of the Latin American and Caribbean Institute 
for Economic and Social Planning (ILPES) 
 
Santiago, 19 January 2023 
 
 
 
 

AGREEMENTS 
 
 
At their twenty-ninth meeting, the Presiding Officers of the Regional Council for Planning of the Latin American 
and Caribbean Institute for Economic and Social Planning agreed to: 
 

1.  Take note of the Report on the activities carried out by the Latin American and Caribbean 
Institute for Economic and Social Planning (ILPES), 2021–2022,1 which includes the Institute’s technical 
assistance, applied research and training activities;  
 

2.  Also take note of the Report on the status of the Regular System of Government Financing for 
the Latin American and Caribbean Institute for Economic and Social Planning (ILPES);2  

 
3.  Recognize the work done to convert face-to-face training courses to distance learning, through 

which 13 international courses open to all were delivered in the period under consideration and 15 courses 
delivered on demand to countries, as well as the remote technical assistance on planning and public 
management provided to 10 countries of the region;  

 
4.  Also recognize the consolidation of and progress achieved by the Regional Observatory on 

Planning for Development in Latin America and the Caribbean in updating information on the institutional 
framework for national planning systems and in the collection, systematization and analysis of planning 
instruments in the specific areas of sustainable mobility in cities and territories; 
 

5.   Take note of the proposed theme of foresight and territory for the position document that will 
be presented at the nineteenth meeting of the Regional Council for Planning of the Latin American and 
Caribbean Institute for Economic and Social Planning in 2023, and request the Institute to continue 
progressing with the preparation of that document, taking into consideration the ideas and issues discussed 
at the present meeting;  
 
 
 
 
 

 
1  LC/MDCRP.29/3. 
2  LC/MDCRP.29/4. 
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6.  Request the Latin American and Caribbean Institute for Economic and Social Planning to 
continue calling on the countries to keep their voluntary contributions up-to-date to facilitate the resource 
flow with a view to supporting delivery of an efficient and effective service; 
 

7.  Request the secretariat of the Economic Commission for Latin America and the Caribbean to 
convene the nineteenth meeting of the Regional Council for Planning and the eighteenth Conference of 
Ministers and Heads of Planning of Latin America and the Caribbean in October 2023 at a place and on a 
date to be decided.  


